(RER)

ZEE
KR

FRBE2ATE
AR~ DK B |

\ B 4. AEBECBOTRESHEERT v FEAMICET 3 MERER DL D
\ ORISR b 0BT B EE
1

. ZOREI, FR28FE1A 21 BMTTRELHMBER» D OBERMICHT S
EETY, WREEERIL, BFOSRIEESNT, 5l&HE, EEHFLBNWTE
YT NERRT D IEDEEFMRITE~LDBAD Z LR TEET,

2. BAEOCLEHEE ST, HROLTOEEEERE I ThHo L5 Ic, EEMRITHIL.
CBEIZBWT. KRBREAEFO L > REKT v RLEH (PFOS) ¥ &85
EFELTOE Lk, PFOSEADKEERYEAERZER 1 4EE CREICBY
TEEISRTVWELER, BERXECAAEHCB W CHEET S - LITTxEEA,
F18HMEFIFEAEDPFOSERAKKERBAERNZRIVBLILLIATHY,
A%b, BlEHE, BETAPFOSSAARRERYEAEAZEPFOSEHFRAII
BBz oSy =R LET, |

3. EFEMFITHIL. KRBEAEAERRI L Wo BBz SN TiE, 2R OEREG I ET
- TCERLTWEY, PFOSSHDOTREMOHLZMENRH LEES. EFH
RITHBHEGBEECREM G F— 2B HIBNICZORE2EE 1D, BEIZEXLERS
fERZMAEY, TOLIREE, XAULRL, BITOEGREFRREGENEDZ LT
AIZIVBERZLET, £5 LEBAOBHMREL Y 7)) U TOEDDIAIZDON
Tik, TR 2 7TEORXERAERSEE BECETABRECOVT] KXV RES
nEd,

4. AHRRBERHNIT, BREHET~2— - EXV Ry ARRICERE L TTF X,
(BEE:634—-0057)EFIX(BFA—/ : matthew. higginbotham. 1@us. af. mil.)

%1 SHBRETSE
BREZEERE
FoxeAf2 e M-2E YV



DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
PACIFIC AIR FORCES

- 17 February 2016
MEMORANDUM FOR: OKINAWA DEFENSE BUREAU

SUBIJECT: Response to Query from Qkinawa Defense Bureau (ODB) on Behalf of Okinawa
Prefectural Government Enterprise Bureau (OEB) Regarding Fluorine Compounds
Detected in Water Samples

1. This memorandum serves to provide response to query from ODB received on 21 January
2016. The OEB may continue to access Kadena AB to sample its production wells in
accordance with existing agreements. ) - :

2. As with all major airports in the world, to include those in Japan, Kadena Air Base has
precured products in the past containing perfluorooctane sulfonate (PFOS), such as aqueous film
forming foam (AFFF). AFFF containing PFOS was produced in the United States until 2002 and
‘is no longer available for procurement in the United States or Japan. The 18th ng has /
replaced most AFFF containing PFOS, and will continue to replace any remaining AFFF
containing PFOS with no‘n—PFOS products.

3. Kadena Air Base uses products such as AFFF in accordance with industry standard practices.
If a substance is spilled which is suspected to contain PFOS, Kadena Air Basc Fire Department
and Spill Response Teams actively contain the release and limit éxposure to the environment. In
such cases, the U.S. authorities will provide notifications as required by existing Joint Comunittee
agreements. Access for on-the-spot observations and sampling in such cases would be governed
by the 2015 Joint Conunittee agreement on Cooperation Concerning Environmental Matters.

4. If you have any questions or concems, please cofitact Mr. Matthew Higginbotham, Chief,
Installation Management Flight at-634-0057 or masthew.higginbotham.1@us.af mil.
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DwW E M. ROBISON, Col, USAF
Commander, 18th Civil Engineer Group



